2026 Notice of Recruitment



The Washington Medical Commission (WMC) is currently accepting applications to fill upcoming vacancies. The WMC helps make sure physicians and physician assistants are competent and provide quality medical care.

We are looking for people willing to study the issues and make decisions in the best interest of the public. Our member selection reflects the diversity of the profession and provides representation throughout the state. On July 1, 2026, the WMC will have openings for:

- One physician representing Congressional District 3
- One physician representing Congressional District 5
- One physician representing Congressional District 9
- One Physician-at-Large
- One Physician Assistant
- Two Public Members

To determine what congressional district you live in, please visit https://www.house.gov/ and enter your zip code.

The WMC is made up of 21 governor-appointed members who meet 6-7 times per year. In addition to these meetings, they regularly review multiple disciplinary cases, and additional meetings or hearings are frequently required. Additional information regarding commission membership can be found at: https://wmc.wa.gov/medical-commission-membership. Please take the time to review the valuable information on commission membership available at the above website as well as this informational video on our YouTube channel that outlines the roles and responsibilities of Commissioners: https://youtu.be/ANLkkRlErwY?si=GgKbR56VFnEKT7R3

If you are interested in applying, please do so on the Governor's site: https://governor.wa.gov/boards-commissions/apply-serve. Applications, along with a current CV, must be received by **March 31, 2026.**

If you have any questions about serving on the WMC, please contact Amelia Boyd, Program Manager, by email at amelia.boyd@wmc.wa.gov, or mobile (360) 918-6336.

We are also seeking MDs with specialties in the following areas to serve as Pro Tempore (Pro Tem) Commissioners:

- General Surgery
- Neurosurgery/Neurology
- Orthopedic Surgery
- Ophthalmology

- Psychiatry
- Radiology
- Urology

Pro Tems have the same rights and responsibilities as Commissioners appointed by the Governor, except they cannot vote on business matters. Their term is limited to four consecutive one-year terms, and they are appointed by the WMC's Executive Director rather than the Governor.

If you are interested in serving as a Pro Tem, please contact Ms. Boyd to find out more about this opportunity.